Blinn College Curriculum Committee
Regular Meeting, April 17, 2009
Interactive Video Conference
Minutes

Present:
Brenham: Mary Barnes-Tilley, Larry Campbell, Rick Church, Linda Flynn, Ken French, Marvin Lee for Randal Hoppens, Debra LaCour, Janet McNutt, Karen May, Greg Phillips, H.F. Poehlmann, Mark Wilkening, Robert Young 
 Bryan: John Beaver, Blanche Brick, Robert Brick, Karen Buck, Marcelo Bussiki, Erika de Young, Jennifer Garcia, Ron Hammond, Michele Jordan, Ashley Kelley, Sarah Kelley, Bill Nix, Thena Parrott, Barbara Pearson, Michael Schaefer, Victoria Sharpe, Dennis Utley, Katherine Wickes, Nancy Wright
Sealy: Jeri Thornton-Dulaney (observed but could not participate due to technical issues)
Dr. French called the meeting to order at 1:32 p.m. 
The minutes of the February meeting were approved as distributed.
1. New Business 
a. Janet McNutt presented CJLE 1245 Crime Scene Investigation, and CJSA 1292 Latent Print Processing. These courses will be offered statewide through an agreement with the Texas Engineering Extension Service (TEEX) to students in the TEEX Forensic Science Technician Academy. Action: CJLE 1245 and CJSA 1292 were approved to be offered beginning in January 2010.
b. Nancy Wright proposed that ESOL 0325 Reading for non-native speakers be made equivalent to READ 0306 in the prerequisite system. Currently ESOL 0325 is listed as equivalent to READ 0305. Students who successfully complete ESOL 0325 are college ready and should not have to take READ 0306. Action: Nancy Wright moved that ESOL 0325 be made equivalent to READ 0306 in determining college readiness, effective Fall 2009. Bob Brick seconded and the motion carried.
c. Karen May presented ARTC 1302 Digital Imaging I and IMED 2315 Web Design II. These courses are part of the curriculum for the Digital Publishing certificate. IMED 2315 is needed to fill a gap between current courses. Michael Schaefer moved that ARTC 1302 Digital Imaging I and IMED 2315 Web Design II be added to the curriculum effective Fall 2009. Thena Parrot seconded and the motion carried.
d. Robert Young proposed BIOL 2289 Independent Study in Biology. This course would motivate serious students and allow them to pursue interests and synthesize what they have learned in previous courses. The course may be repeated for credit.  Bob Brick moved that BIOL 2289 Independent Study in Biology be added to the curriculum. Nancy Wright seconded and the motion carried.
e. Karen Buck presented PHRA 1301 Introduction to Pharmacy, PHRA 1491 Special Topics in Pharmacy Technician/Assistant, NURA 1301 Nurse Aide for Health Care, and NURA 1391 Special Topics in Nursing Assistant/Aide. These courses are currently offered as continuing education courses. High Schools have requested them as dual credit offerings. Michael Schaefer moved that PHRA 1301, PHRA 1491, NURA 1301, and NURA 1391 be added to the curriculum. Thena Parrott seconded and the motion carried.
f. Erika de Young proposed ARTS 2356 Photography I as an added offering in Fine Arts. The course will cover traditional and digital photography. Darkroom equipment has been donated. Michael Schaefer moved that ARTS 2356 Photography I be approved for the curriculum. Nancy Wright seconded and the motion carried.
g. Erika de Young presented a change to ARTS 2348 Digital Art I. The contact hours should be 2 lecture and 4 lab hours to match other studio art courses and maintain transferability. Larry Campbell moved that the contact hours of ARTS 2348 Digital Art I be changed to 2 lecture, 4 lab. Ron Hammond seconded and the motion carried.

2. Election of officers. 

a. The nominating committee (Blanche Brick, Mary Barnes, Nancy Wright) nominated Ron Hammond as the 2009/10 chair of the committee. There being no nominations from the floor, Nancy Wright moved that Ron Hammond be elected Chair by acclimation. Michael Schaefer seconded and the motion carried.

b. Thena Parrott volunteered to be secretary and Ron Hammond accepted her offer.
3. Announcements
a. Karen Buck and Janet McNutt announced new articulation agreements with Kaplan University for AAS criminal justice and AAS law enforcement. The committee clarified that articulation agreements do not need the approval of the Curriculum Committee.
b. Dr. LaCour requested that the officers work with her office to define the committee membership for next year so the membership will be set by the beginning of the fall semester.

c. Dr. LaCour asked if the committee needed to meet as part of the fall semester in- service, as has been traditional. There was consensus agreement not to meet at that time.
d. Karen Buck asked if the committee could consider courses by e-mail during May if necessary. Ron Hammond will work with her on that.

e. The meeting adjourned at 2:15 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Linda Flynn

Secretary
